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Prince George’s County Police Accountability Board 
 

OPEN MEETING MINUTES 
Virtual 

 

December 27, 2023 
Location: 9200 Basil Court, Suite 400, Largo, Maryland 20774 

6:40p.m. – 7:29p.m. 
 
 

Members Present: Kelvin Davall, Chair, Shelia Bryant, Dr. Andrea Coleman, Lafayette Melton, 
Keenon James, Daniel Jones, Lafayette Melton, Earl O’Neal, Tamika Springs, and Daniel Vergamini 
 
Members Absent: Carlo Sanchez, Marsha Ridley 
 
Staff Present: Denise Hall, Program Administrator  
 
Consultant Present: Marva Jo Camp, Esq., Legal Counsel 
 

 
Call to Order 
Chair Davall called the meeting to order at 6:40p.m. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
No minutes were presented for approval. 
 
Annual Report 
Annual Report Subcommittees provided updates. The Executive Summary and Data Analysis 
sections, as well as an update to the Resources (now Appendices) Section will be submitted by 11:00 
a.m. Thursday, December 28, 2023 
 
The Chair asked if the Board had reviewed the draft report and asked for comments.  A question 
was raised regarding the inclusion of College Park Police and Marlow Heights Special Police as Law 
Enforcement Agencies that should be listed in the Annual Report.  Meeting guest, Chief David Rice, 
Chief, New Carrollton Police Department, stated that the University Park Police covers the City of 
College Park and the Marlow Heights Special Police may not be covered under HB670. Ms. Hall was 
asked to get clarification by the next scheduled meeting on January 10, 2024. 
 
Mr. Jones discussed his concerns regarding formatting and spacing issues he noted in the report. He 
offered to work with Ms. Hall on these issues. The Chair agreed. 
 
The Chair directed the Board to send their edits, comments, and required sections to Ms. Hall by 
11:00 a.m., Thursday, December 28, 2023, for Ms. Hall and Mr. Jones to complete the report and 



 PRINCE GEORGE’S COUNTY GOVERNMENT 
Police Accountability Board 

 

2 
9200 Basil Court, Suite 406, Largo, Maryland 20774 
(301) 883-5042 ● Fax: (301) 883-2655 ● pgpab@co.pg.md.us  

 
 

make all the required edits and formatting adjustments. He further requested that the edited and 
reformatted document be sent to the Board by 3:00 pm. on December 28, 2023, for final review. 
Final edits and comments were to be sent to Ms. Hall on Thursday evening. Ms. Hall was instructed 
to prepare the report for final submission by COB on Friday, December 29, 2023. 
 
Ms. Bryant expressed concern that not enough time was being provided for the Board to review the 
report and make comments. He concerns were noted.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:29 p.m. 
 
Next Meeting 
January 10, 2024 – In Person 
 
Meeting Recordings are available at: Police Accountability Board Website 
YouTube: YouTube - Police Accountability Board  
 
 
 


